
 FRESNO LOCAL AGENCY FORMATION COMMISSION (LAFCO) 
EXECUTIVE OFFICER’S REPORT 

 
CONSENT AGENDA ITEM NO. 5E 

 
DATE:  January 15, 2014 
 
TO:   Fresno Local Agency Formation Commission 
 
FROM:  David E. Fey, AICP, Executive Officer 
 
SUBJECT: Consider Authorization:  Authorize a Memorandum of Understanding 

Between LAFCo and the Fresno County Board of Supervisors to Allow 
LAFCo Employees to Participate in the County’s Health Insurance 
Plans 

 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
That the Commission authorize the Chair to sign the attached Memorandum of Understanding. 
 
BACKGROUND 
 
On August 7, 2013, the Commission authorized the Executive Officer to establish a 
Memorandum of Understanding between LAFCo and the Fresno County Board of Supervisors 
to allow LAFCo employees to participate in the County’s health insurance plan. 
 
On December 10, 2013, the Fresno County Board of Supervisors authorized its Chair to execute 
a Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) between the County of Fresno and LAFCo allowing 
eligible employees of LAFCo to participate in the County Group Health Plan program effective 
January 1, 2014. 
 
A copy of the MOU approved by the Board of Supervisors is attached to this report as 
Attachment A.   
 
The Commission has previously authorized payment of the Executive Officer’s COBRA payment 
through June, 2014.  This will end when County coverage becomes effective.  With the 
commencement of the County Group Health Plan program, staff recommends that the 
Commission authorize a contribution toward this benefit similar to that provided by Fresno 
County, that is a biweekly contribution of $223.00 for employee only coverage, $318.00 for 
employee plus spouse coverage, $318.00 for employee plus child(ren) coverage, and $323.00 
for employee plus family coverage for all LAFCo employees. 
   
See Attachment B. 
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